ABILENE PUBLIC LIBRARY ADVISORY BOARD MEETING MINUTES
August 6, 2018

The Abilene Public Library Advisory Board met in the Meeting Room of the Mockingbird Branch Library at 4:00 PM, Monday August 6, 2018. A quorum was present.
Board Members present:                             Dennis Regan (Chair), Clint Buck (Vice Chair), Fred Patao, Dorothy Davidson, Joe Specht, James McGee, Christine Curtis-Carr
Board Members absent:                               Sylvia Leal, Beth Reeves, Carrie Casada
Also attending:                                           	Kelley Messer, Assistant City Attorney; Lori Grumet, Library Director; Chris Gibson, Assistant Community Services Director; Marnie Boyers, Library Administrative Assistant 
Media present:                                               None  
Mr. Regan called the meeting to order at 4:01 PM.      
Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as corrected.
Director’s report – 
Summer reading was June 1st through July 31st and we had 4194 children enrolled. We did 214 programs, of which 7,332 children attended and 4815 adults attended as well. 801 were enrolled in Teen club with 65 teen programs, 619 teens attended along with 2286 adult participants. We had 98 programs for adults, and 1002 adults attended with 663 children in tow. There was a total of 8,473 reading packets handed out at the three different levels.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Lori handed out the brochure for the Hometown Teams Exhibit containing the lineup of programs for all three locations. We are also collecting sports stories along the lines of the PBS Story Core. The exhibit is promised to arrive by noon on Wednesday August 29th. Thursday, the Friends of the Library is hosting a reception for VIP’s. Lori asked if the board members could attend the ribbon cutting at nine on Saturday. There will be a few short speeches and then programs begin at 9:30 A.M. This exhibit is a program called Museum on Main Street sponsored by the Smithsonian and is meant to hit the more rural areas. 
Better World Books sells books online and provides a revenue stream for the library. In the past, what books we withdrew went to the Friends to sell. Now, we withdraw the books, compare them to a database to see if Better World Books wants them. They provide the shipping materials. They either sell the book or recycle them. Half of what we have sent has been sold. A plus to this is very few books go in the dumpster anymore. Textbooks are going to Global Samaritan and the rest go to Goodwill. They will be sending a check that will be deposited into a library account for our use and not the general fund. 
Friends of the Library Report – 
Emerald asked everyone to mark their calendars for August 30th at 5:30 P.M. for the reception. The Friends are underwriting the event. The West Texas Book Festival begins October 18th with the cookbook gala at the country club and runs through the 20th. There will be a luncheon on Saturday and we will give out the AC Green award then.
James McGee asked about the patronage to the Makerspace. Lori responded that it has been modest. We are doing crafting sessions that are popular though. We have taken a space that was used for janitorial storage and turned it into a space we can use. The 3D printer has gotten a lot of use. James asked if AISD is aware that we have the Makerspace. Lori relied that our homeschoolers know about the space and are using it for their curriculum. We are branching out our STEAM programming. Amy Watterman has created some adult programs for STEAM. Most of the schools have this equipment available on their campuses. We opened the Makerspace very low key because we did not have the manpower to staff it, so the slow introduction was intentional. 
Meeting was adjourned at 4:25 P.M.
The next scheduled Advisory Board Meeting is November 5, 2018 at 4 P.M at the Main Branch location.     
Respectfully submitted, 
Marnie Boyers
Marnie Boyers, Library Administrative Assistant
